Fire Alarm Procedures 9/22/21
Residents of the building were recently awoken by a fire alarm.  While it turned out that the issue was with the alarm panel that was not apparent until this morning.  When the alarm goes off everyone should assume that there is a real situation which requires you to evacuate the building.  Since there is no way to know if you are home when an alarm goes off, we can only recognize you are safe if you are out of the building.  Failure to evacuate the building promptly puts yourself and others in jeopardy.

 

As a reminder:

·      The main alarm is activated if there is a situation in the common areas of the building.  The enunciator in the first-floor lobby identifies the area of concern to the fire department. The main alarm will not activate if the issue is in your unit.  

·      In the event of an alarm in the main system, the alarm immediately inside your unit entrance will sound and the lights will flash.

·      The elevators in the building will shut down and return to the first floor. 

·      Exit the building using the stairwell closest to your unit.  Use the stairwell to exit on the ground level.  Do not take the stairwell to the garage level.  Take your stairwell keys with you.

·      Once outside the fire department has requested that you move across the street to leave the area in front of the building easily accessible to the department.  Do NOT remain in the lobby of the building.  This will hamper the fire department’s ability to identify the area of concern and address the situation.  In the event of inclement weather congregate in the parking garage of 59 Railroad Place, FSII, on the corner of Division and Railroad.

·      If you are unable to use the stairwells due to an ambulatory issue, please unlock your unit door and go to the terrace of your unit.  If you have a permanent ambulatory issue, please notify property management so that information can be passed to the fire department when they arrive on the scene.  If you have a non-permanent ambulatory issue, please let property management know.  If the issue occurs at the time of the situation, call property management with that information at 518-928-9891

·      Once the fire department addresses the situation, they will provide us with an “All Clear” signaling that we can return to the building.  You should not return to the building until the All Clear is given.  The elevators will return to service once the situation is resolved.

 

Thank you for your cooperation in adhering to the protocols for action in the event of an alarm.  Failure to comply with these instructions could put yourself and others in jeopardy.

 

Please share this information with your tenants if renting.  If you have any questions, please contact the Board via the email: FSIVBoard@gmail.com
